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December 17, 2019 
 
 
Sean Cantrell 
207 Los Alamos Highway 
Espanola, NM 87532 
 
 
Re:  New Mexico Real Estate Appraisers Board 
 Case # REA-18-18-COM 
   
 
Dear Mr. Cantrell: 
 
The records of the Board reflect that you have fulfilled the terms of the 
Settlement Agreement you entered into with the Board on September 27, 2019.  
Based upon full compliance with the terms and conditions set forth, this 
complaint is now closed. 
 
Pursuant to the Settlement Agreement please make note that this complaint 
and resolution thereof will be submitted to the Appraisers Subcommittee 
(ASC). 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter I can be reached at the number 
provided below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kathleen Roybal 
Kathleen Roybal 
Compliance Liaison 
(505) 476-4622 
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December 17, 2019 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY 

 

Sean Cantrell 

207 Los Alamos Highway 

Espanola, NM 87532 

Email: ssc@cybermesa.com 

 

Re: Formal Letter of Reprimand for Disciplinary Complaint No. REA-18-

18-COM 

 

Dear Mr. Cantrell: 

 

Pursuant to the Settlement Agreement resolving disciplinary case number 

REA-18-18-COM, this is a formal letter of reprimand issued by the New 

Mexico Real Estate Appraisers Board (hereinafter “the Board”) for your 

conduct. Although the Board ultimately decided not to suspend or revoke your 

license to practice, it did find that you had engaged in a number of serious 

violations of the Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practice 

(“USPAP”). You are strongly cautioned to be more cognizant of your 

professional and legal obligations in the future.  

 

All appraisers in the State of New Mexico are professionally and legally bound 

to adhere to USPAP in their provision of any appraisal services. This includes 

the obligation to understand and correctly employ the recognized methods and 

techniques necessary to produce a credible appraisal, as well as the 

requirement to determine both the scope of work necessary to produce credible 

assignment results and the characteristics of the property relevant to the 

intended use of the appraisal. In this case, you admitted to failing to comply 

with these and other rules. These were significant errors and those which 

affected the credibility of the underlying appraisal, thus warranting the 

imposition of discipline.  

 

This letter constitutes a formal reprimand for your conduct at issue in REA-18-

18-COM. Please understand that, going forward, you are required to adhere to 

USPAP and we strongly recommend that you review its standards more 

closely. In addition, you are welcome and encouraged to attend future Board 

meetings to better familiarize yourself with the rules governing our profession.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Dean Zantow, Chair 

New Mexico Real Estate Appraisers Board 














